Volume 1, Issue 4 **TOWN OF HARTLAND**

January 2025



8942 Ridge Road Gasport, NY 14067 Phone (716) 735-7179 Fax (716) 735-7561 8:30 am - 4:00 pm

Town Supervisor Margaret M. Zaepfel (716)523-3761

Councilmembers

Elizabeth Neadow Deputy Supervisor (716)263-6002

Joseph Reed

David Huntington

Sean Walp









As 2024 comes to a close, I would like to thank everyone in the town for their overwhelming support in assuring the future of Hartland remains bright.

We were able to secure funding for our inclusive playground and a roof and windows for our town hall. Our Highway Superintendent was awarded monies to rebuild two bridges within town.

We updated our Comprehensive Plan and passed the updated Solar and Battery Energy Storage laws.



Please join us June 14th, 2025, as plans are underway for our 2025 Flag Day Celebration! The day will begin with the Dedication of the Eastern Niagara Veterans Helicopter Memorial.

The Dedication Ceremony will be followed with a full day of food, music and fundraising for our Volunteer Fire Department, Veterans, and other community organizations.

Please mark your calendars!

Thank You.

Margaret m Baepfel

Margaret M. Zaepfel

Keep Up-To-Date on Everything Hartland!

Keep checking the Town Facebook page or the website at <u>www.townofhartland.org</u> for upcoming events and special announcements!

Page 2





<u>Clerk Clark's Corner</u>

Caitlin Clark, Town Clerk & Tax Collector Phone (716) 735-7179 (716)263-3104 Ext-100 or email

Caitlinclark@townofhartlandny.us

Town and County Taxes for the 2025 tax season have been mailed Tax bills are due by January 31, 2025 with no penalty.

A 1% penalty will be assessed after this January 31st, 2025 date.

A 2% penalty will be assessed after February 28th, 2025.

Tax payments can be remitted for processing to the Town of Hartland until April 1, 2025.

Please make checks payable to: Caitlin Clark—Tax Collector 8942 Ridge Road Gasport, NY 14067

You can also pay online at townofhartland.org Pay in person at the Hartland Town Hall Monday -Friday 9AM-3PM.

Dropbox outside of the Hartland Town Hall that payments can be deposited after hours.

Caixein Clark

The construction of our new inclusive playground at the Hartland Town Park is making great progress. This exciting addition to our current playground was made possible through a grant awarded to the town by Niagara County. We look forward to celebrating the opening of this fantastic structure with a grand opening ceremony along with our Flag Day Celebration.



While it is cold out now, the Summer months will be here before we know it! Summer Recreation will begin July 1st, 2025 and run until July 31st. 2025.